BRADWAY ACTION GROUP

Open Meeting Tuesday 20 March 2007

1. Attendance and Apologies.

Attendance: Peter Stubbs (Chair); Stephen George (Secretary); Alan Disberry and Joe Horrobin for Sheffield City Council, Community Buildings Unit; Harry Hunter and John Child for Bradway Community Hall Management Committee; Cllr. Michael Waters; 35 other members and residents of Bradway.

Apologies: Cllr. Keith Hill; Cllr. Anne Smith; 5 other members.

2. Bradway Action Group.

Peter Stubbs outlined the recent activities of BAG. These included:

a) preparing a statement of local planning priorities, which would be published in the Bradway Bugle and discussed at the next Open Meeting in June;

b) a campaign against parking on footpaths that blocked pedestrian and disabled passage; attendees were invited to join in by taking copies of a polite note that could be placed under the windscreen wipers of offending vehicles;

c) monitoring planning applications

d) dealing with damage to the playground, which was currently being repaired by Sheffield City Council;

e) planning the expenditure of further sums on additional play equipment for the Old School Field.

Peter also reported that:

a) It had been hoped to plant three trees on the Old School Field, two of which were being donated by residents and the third paid for by BAG, but unfortunately the tree-planting season had passed, so these would not now be planted until the autumn.

b) The Committee had recently decided to email copies of its Minutes to all BAG members who had email. Peter asked any members who had email, wished to receive communications in this way, and were not yet on the list to let the Secretary, Stephen George, have a note of their email address.

c) There would be a litter pick on 31 March, meeting outside the shops on Twentywell Lane at 10.00 a.m. A member suggested that the along the fence outside the Dore and Totley Golf Club was a site that required attention.

3. The Bradway Annexe.

Alan Disberry explained the role of the Community Buildings Unit. In October 2006 it had taken over responsibility for 25 buildings in Sheffield that had previously been run by other departments in the Council, most by the Children and Young People’s Directorate. The future of the whole portfolio of properties was still under review, but the aim was to run as many as possible as buildings for community activities. 

Currently the Bradway Annexe was used regularly by only three groups: two groups for young children and Slimmer’s World. It would help to move the building up the priority list if it had more users. 

It was difficult to let the building for one-off events because of the need to have it unlocked and locked at the start and end of the session. To get around this, the Unit was in discussion with BAG and other interested parties about forming a local management group.

Unfortunately fees had had to be increased. Income for fees was around £5,000 p.a., and already the Unit had spent £11,000 on repair and maintenance of the fabric, although some of this represented repair to the roof of the outbuildings that had been damaged by the recent gales, and might be reclaimable in whole or part through insurance. (A comment from the floor that Kier had done an excellent job on the restoration of the roof was endorsed by the meeting, and Alan said that he would pass this onto Kier).

The Council’s Design and Project Management people had looked at how the building might be made to fit the requirements of the Disabilities Discrimination Act. Plans were being drawn up for an extension to accommodate new kitchens and toilets, and to alter the entrance to facilitate disabled access. Options for off-street parking were also being considered.

Discussions had taken place with the Management Committee of the Bradway Community Hall, and the Unit was fully aware of those plans.

Alan asked that if there were other groups that wanted to look at the possibility of using the Annexe for regular meetings, would they please get in touch with him so that a clearer picture could be formed of potential demand for an improved facility.

In response to questions from the floor, Alan clarified the following points:

· There were no current plans to sell the building, although it did remain an option if a success could not be made of it as a community building.

· The planned extension would take up part of the playground area.

· No capital had been allocated for the improvements for the coming financial year. Other buildings in the Unit’s portfolio required immediate remedial work, and this would soak up the whole of the capital allowance in the next year. The Unit hoped that a Trust might be set up for the Annexe, which could then apply to access sources of funding that were not available to the City Council.

4. Bradway Community Hall.

Harry Hunter, Secretary of the Hall’s Management Committee, outlined the position of the Community Hall. It was an old building: the front had been built 140 years ago, and the main hall in 1951, by public subscription by the people of Bradway. The cost of maintenance meant that it had become run-down, and was not very welcoming to users. The interior had not been painted for some years, and the windows were very draughty. 

It had been decided to go for a major refurbishment rather than to make piecemeal improvements. To facilitate this:

a) In August 2002 the Hall was established as a charity. 

b) The tenancy agreement with the landowners, Network Rail, was converted into a 12-year lease, soon to be extended to a 20-year lease. (Network Rail were unwilling to sell the freehold.)

c) Business in the Community’s Pro-Help scheme was used to get structural engineers to check that building was sound, architects to draw up plans for the refurbishment, and quantity surveyors to cost the plans. Estimated costs were £300,000-400,000.

The plans would be available for inspection at Greenhill Library for the next three months. The main features were: an extension to form new entrance that would comply with the Disabilities Discrimination Act; the conversion of the stage into storage rooms; conversion of the current football changing room into a meetings room; replacement of the roof, windows, and central heating system. 

In response to questions from the floor, Harry clarified the following points:

· They hoped to obtain funding from the Big Lottery Fund, Landfill Tax Credits, and the Railways Development Fund, as well as from smaller providers. The Hall’s own Development Fund had £25,000 available, and fundraising events would be held.

· They had looked into demolishing and rebuilding. The cost would be about the same, but the Hall would be out of action for longer, and funders might be less sympathetic. Selling and starting again was not an option because Network Rail owned the land.

· Removing the stage was controversial, but it had not been used for years, and the Nursery—the biggest user—needed the storage space.

5. Conclusion.

a) The meeting voted nem con to support the fundraising efforts for the Community Hall. 

b) The importance of forming a local management group for the Annexe was noted.

c) The meeting closed at 9.00 p.m.

6. Date and time of Next Meeting.

10 July at 7.30 p.m. Venue to be announced.

